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NOTICE OF PRIVACY PRACTICES  
Date:  February 14, 2023 

Student Health Services 
California State University, Long Beach 

 
THIS NOTICE DESCRIBES HOW MEDICAL INFORMATION ABOUT YOU MAY BE 
USED AND DISCLOSED AND HOW YOU CAN GET ACCESS TO THIS 
INFORMATION. 

PLEASE REVIEW IT CAREFULLY.  
 

If you have any questions about this Notice, please contact our HIPAA Privacy Officer at 
(562) 985-2208 or by mail at California State University, Long Beach, Student Health 
Services, 1250 Bellflower Blvd., Long Beach, CA 90840. 
 

Student Health Services is committed to protecting medical information about you.  The 
Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPAA) created new rules for the 
use and protection of information and records we have about your health, health status, and 
the health care and services you receive at this office.   
 

We are required by law to maintain the privacy of your protected health information.  One 
new rule requires us to provide you with this Notice of Privacy Practices.  This Notice 
describes the legal duties and information privacy practices that are followed by our 
employees, staff, and business associates.   
 

Student Health Services reserves the right to change the privacy practices and this Notice.  A 
revised or changed Notice is effective for medical information we already have about you as 
well and any information we receive in the future.  A changed Notice will be posted in the 
Lobby and on our website.  
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prescriptions, scheduling lab work, and ordering x-rays.  Other health care providers outside 
of this office may require information about you that we have, such as a rehabilitation center 
following orthopedic surgery. 
 
For Payment  
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National Security and Intelligence Activities  
Student Health Services may disclose medical information to authorized federal officials for 
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You may request a list of the disclosures made of medical information about you.  Your 
written request may be �V�X�E�P�L�W�W�H�G���W�R���6�W�X�G�H�Q�W���+�H�D�O�W�K���6�H�U�Y�L�F�H�V�¶���0�H�G�L�F�D�O���5�H�F�R�U�G�V���G�H�S�D�U�W�P�H�Q�W������
It must state a time period, which may not be longer than three years.  We may charge you 
for the costs of providing the list.  We will notify you of the cost involved and you may choose 
to withdraw or modify your request at that time before any costs are incurred. 
 
Out-of-Pocket Payments  
If you paid out-of-pocket (or in other words, you have requested that we not bill your health 
plan) in full for a specific item or service, you have the right to ask that your Protected Health 
Information with respect to that item or service not be disclosed to a health plan for purposes 
of payment or health care operations, and we will honor that request. 
 
 
 
 

 
COMPLAINTS 

If you believe your privacy rights have been violated, you may file a written complaint with 
our HIPAA Privacy Officer.  You will not be penalized for filing a complaint.  You may also file 
a complaint with the Secretary of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services or the 
California Office of Health Information Integrity at: 
 

Health and Human Services    CALOHI  
Office of Civil Rights     (888) 549-8674 
200 Independence Avenue, S.W.   enforce@ohi.ca.gove  
Washington, D.C.  20201 
866 627-7748 
OCRComplaint@hhs.gov  

 
 
 

This notice is effective February 14, 2023 and replaces earlier versions. 


